
 
 

 

 

 

 

December 27, 2018                    CERTIFIED LETTER: 9489 0090 0027 6022 2319 92 

 

Honorable Brenda Weldon, Mayor                                     email: mayor@malvernar.gov  

City of Malvern 

P.O. Box 638 

Malvern, AR 72104 

 

RE: NPDES Permit Number: AR0034126, AFIN: 30-00040 

 Corrective Action Plan Request 

 

Dear Mayor Weldon,  

 

A review of the NPDES file for the above mentioned facility for the period of November 1, 2015 

through November 30, 2018 reveals the City of Malvern has reported sixty (60) Sanitary Sewer 

Overflows (SSOs) totaling over 6,910,840 gallons in the thirty-six (36) month review period. 

SSOs are unpermitted discharges and the Department expects the City of Malvern to continue to 

work towards eliminating them. 

 

The Department requests an update on the Corrective Action Plan (CAP) dated October 22, 

2014. Please include an updated milestone schedule detailing measures that are being taken or 

that will be taken to reduce SSOs and the date the facility expects to be in compliance.  

 

Additionally, the Department requests a map of the reported SSO occurrences. Your response 

should reach the Department by February 15, 2019. 
 

Any violation of your NPDES Permit is subject to enforcement action by this Department, 

pursuant to the Arkansas Water and Air Pollution Control Act. The regulations and your NPDES 

Permit require that you take all reasonable measures necessary to eliminate or prevent the 

occurrence of violations.   

 

Should you have any questions concerning the above referenced compliance issues, please feel 

free to contact me at 501-682-0639, or you may e-mail me at bailey.taylor@adeq.state.ar.us.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Bailey Taylor 

Enforcement Coordinator 

Office of Water Quality 

  

cc:  Carl Wheatley, Supervisor, Malvern Water Works (cwheatley@malvernar.gov)  
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